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Under most circumstances, only historical data are available for performing optimisation 
and no new data can be generated during optimisation. Solving intelligent optimisation 
problems driven by data collected in simulations, physical experiments, production 
processes, or daily life are termed data-driven intelligent optimisation. Although different 
kinds of data-driven intelligent optimisation methods have been proposed in the past, 
more advanced methodological/theory studies are still demanded because of the  
real-world optimisation requirements. 

This special issue therefore invited both experts and newcomers to investigate  
data-driven intelligent optimisation methods and applications, with the aim of presenting 
and comparing researchers’ ideas concerning data-driven intelligent optimisation 
methods. Our team has selected seven relevant papers, focusing on different aspects that 
provide a strong support on data-driven intelligent optimisation. 

The first paper designs an industrial automation programmable logic controller (PLC) 
using the single diode model. The experimental results reveal that the automation PLC 
through the photovoltaic block presents the good modelling that can be used as an input 
for any photovoltaic system. 

The second paper proposes the binary particle swarm optimisation and the extreme 
learning machine for diagnosing paraquat-poisoned patients. The experimental results 
show that the proposed method has better performance than other four methods. 

The third paper investigates recharge strategies for the electric vehicle routing 
problem with soft time windows and fast chargers. The performance of proposed method 
is compared and tested with benchmark examples, and the results verify the feasibility 
and effectiveness of the proposed model and solution algorithm. 

In the fourth paper, a data-driven iterative learning control with neural network-based 
optimisation method for distributed parameter systems is presented to solve a class of 
problems caused by the imprecise mathematical model. Simulation results show the 
feasibility of proposed method. 

The fifth paper studies the R&D cooperation of industrial clusters based on the 
perspective of supply chain, constructs the evolutionary game model of R&D cooperation 
of horizontal enterprises in the cluster, and conducts numerical simulation analysis. 

An interesting paper is the sixth one, which proposes the self-adaptive wolf pack 
algorithm based on dynamic population updating for continuous optimisation problems. 
The experimental results indicate that the proposed method obtains superior performance 
on both multi-modal and high-dimensional problems over the compared algorithms. 
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In order to balance the safety and comfort of drivers during the braking process, the 
seventh paper designs the multi-objective optimisation method of combining with driving 
comfort, braking distance and pedal force. Then, the output of the model is analysed by 
memetic algorithm to make the braking distance smaller than the safety distance, and the 
driving comfort is optimised as well. 

The managing editors of the special issue want to thank the Editor-in-Chief of 
International Journal of Automation and Control, Prof. Ling Wang, and all the reviewers 
and authors involved in this journal issue and last but not least to the publisher and her 
team. 


